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OFFICE OF DISASTER PREPAREDNESS AND EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

	TO:           A   L   L        M   E   D   I   A          H   O   U   S   E   S 

	FROM:         Kerry-Ann Morris, Information Officer
DEPT:           Information & Training Unit

PHONE:       (876) 928-5111-4                  FAX:  (876) 928-5503/ 928-8763

WEBSITE:    www.odpem.org.jm


NEWS RELEASE #10
ISSUED ON: Friday, October 11, 2007 at 12:15 p.m.

REPORTS FROM ACROSS THE COUNTRY AS FLASH FLOOD WARNING REMAINS IN EFFECT FOR ALL PARISHES

The Office of Disaster Preparedness and Emergency Management (ODPEM) received the following reports as the island continues to be influenced by unstable weather conditions:

St. Thomas

· The fording at Mahoganyvale is totally impassable and the Yallahs River is in spate. There is no alternative route at this time as the route through Llandewey to Cambridge Hill is also impassable as a result of the Negro River being in spate. 

The ODPEM is also issuing an appeal to persons in the area to desist from swinging from ropes across the raging waters of the Yallahs River at Mahogonyvale. This is extremely dangerous. 
· The Negro River is in spate. A section of the main road leading to Hagley Gap is totally impassable. The alternative route through Mavis Bank and Guava Ridge is also impassable.  The White River in the vicinity of Ness Castle is also impassable.


· A landslide has been reported along the Hagley Gap to Penlyne Castle main road, which has been rendered impassable. The matter has been reported to the National Works Agency (NWA), St. Andrew. 

St. Andrew

· Golden Spring to Mount Airy was blocked but has been cleared by the NWA.

· The Stony Hill to Parkes Road is now open to single lane traffic. The NWA is working to fully clear this roadway. 

Clarendon

· Shelter arrangements are being put in place at the Wesleyan Holiness Church for persons from Hot Water Lane in Rocky Point. 

· Flooding has been reported in sections of Capture Land in Rocky Point. They will also be moved to the shelter at Wesleyan Holiness.  

Hanover

· Landslides have been reported at Askenish. These are being investigated.

The public is advised to continue monitoring the radio for further advisories and to avoid areas that are at risk from flooding and landslides. Also take the following precautions:

· Be ready to evacuate if you live in low-lying or flood-prone areas. Decide on likely evacuation routes now. Plan to stay with family or friends in safer areas or in a public shelter and move to safety.

· Avoid flooded waterways, gullies, streams or rivers, either on foot or in vehicles.
· Move your refrigerator, stove and furniture to a higher floor, or place them on building blocks and secure to the wall.
· Do not walk outside barefooted during or after the flood event.

· Bury all dead animals right after flooding has subsided.


Fishers and other marine interests must exercise caution due to deteriorating sea conditions in the vicinity of showers and thunderstorms, over both inshore and offshore areas.

The Meteorological Service and ODPEM will continue to monitor the situation and further updates will be provided as the situation demands.

Contact: Kerry-Ann Morris, Information Officer, kmorris@odpem.org.jm
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